CLASS GOVERNOR VISIT ON 2/6/15 
                           WITH MRS BILLINGTON'S CLASS BY BEVERLEY THOMPSON 

I once again had the pleasure of spending time with Mrs Billington's class.  They are a delightful class of children who never fail to make me smile and laugh. I very much enjoy spending time with this class.

On this visit I was observing as the children were doing one of their two weekly PE lessons.  Mr Saul and Mrs Billington both took the class.

The children started off by doing stretching arms legs and warm-ups, the children were advised on why you do warm-ups before PE and they were questioned as to why they thought they had to do a warmup and they gave correct replies of, to stretch the muscles and to raise a heartbeat.  The children were then asked to volunteer to show warm-ups of how you would increase your heartbeat and they did star jumps and running on the spot.  

The children were then asked to recollect what they have done in the previous PE lesson to which they correctly replied, The hoop game, they were then asked what skills are used to play the game which they also remembered.  The children then discussed the type of catches they had been  practising and how you hold your hands for the low catch and high catches, Underarm and overarm throws.  

The children then played a game imagining that there was a river between two teams of six, if the ball was thrown to the opposite team and they dropped it, the throwing team got the point.  

The children also practised throwing the ball to each other in a zigzag formation encouraging each other to catch the ball they all took part enthusiastically and were also quite competitive.   

At the end of the lesson that they discussed focusing on skills, ie bending legs, being ready, small controlled throws under and over arm.  

Once again I really enjoyed being part and observing the children within this class.  I will miss them very much when they leave the school this year. 

Beverley Thompson
